
 

 

Minutes 
LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

September 2, 2019   6:30 PM 

Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 

lhsportscars.com 

  
BOARD MEMBERS:  

 

President:              Tom Breckon          Tour Events:     Dave Altstadt 

VP/Membership:      Jo Fratessa    Social Events:     Edy Ternullo 

Secretary:              Pam Berry                Liaison/Historian: Karen Allington 

Treasurer:              Carol Asnault    Webmaster:  Ron Goleno  

 

All board members were present except Tom Breckon and Jo Fratessa 

 

Welcome to Members and Guests 

Edy Ternullo for President Tom Breckon, welcomed members and guests.  

New member Loren Winckler was welcomed to the club.  He has a 2017 Corvette Z06 

painted Dark Red. 

 
REPORTS:   
 
President: Edy Ternullo for Tom Breckon 
Edy welcomed all the members and thanked them for attending on the Labor Day Holiday. 
 
Members were again encouraged to suggest ideas for guest speakers. 
 
 
VP/Membership: Pam Berry for Jo Fratessa 
Introduction and welcome of new members to our Club meeting. 

Total Household Membership - 92  

Households Present                  - 26 

Membership Present                 - 40 

 

New applications -1 

 

Please contact Jo if you want a new Club name badge or a decal for your car.  You can get 

a shirt, vest or hat with the Club logo embossed on it, or get a logo put on your own 

garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, 916-791-3174. 
 
 

Secretary:  Pam Berry   

Last months minutes were approved as sent to membership. 

 



 

 

Treasurer:  Carol Asnault  

Balance at BBVA Compass Bank as of Aug 31, 2019   $3045,91 

 

Social Events:  Edy Ternullo 

Halloween Party – Announcement has been sent to all membership and can be found on 

our Website.  Date is Oct 24 and deadline for RSVP is 10/14.  Cost is $42pp. 

 

Christmas Party – Plans are being made for the Dec 18 event.  Look for announcements. 

 

Webmaster:  Ron Goleno 

New photos of Sierra Foothills, Frasinetti Winery and Willo Steakhouse Tours are on 

Website. 

No issues were found during the August SiteLock scan. 

Check out recently added pictures of members and their cars.  Ron updates pictures 

frequently.    

 

We will not be publishing any member’s phone number or address on the Website.  If you 

need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster or flyer that is mailed to you. 

The Club Website is constantly being updated with the latest pictures and information 

about our Club activities 

 

Liaison/Historian:  Karen Allington 

Karen thanked the membership for promptly sending pictures of the tours and socials. 

 

Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event pictures are sent to Karen so she can review 

them and get them to our Webmaster.  See our Club Website for more information on 

photography processing.  

 

Tour Events:  Dave Altstadt  

August 15 – Fun and good meal on the Stumpy Meadows Reservoir was reported by Ron 

Goleno. 

August 22 – Frasinetti Winery tasting was a big success as reported by Edy Ternullo. 

Aug 28 – Willo Dinner run was reported by Mary Olsen.  Meal was very good. 

Future trips to Tahoe and Apple Hill were discussed.  Tahoe trip is full but Apple Hill will 

be announced soon.   

 

Please see our Club Website for dates and Tour Leaders. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

Chuck Schmidt reported on Fall Car Show on October 9th.  Motorcycles, vintage cars, and 

our own sports cars will be on display.  More sports cars are needed for a full show.  Area 

is a beautiful site to display our “treasured” cars.  Please contact Chuck for further 

information. 

 

Chuck announced that the Association has agreed to allow the Concours d’Elegance in 

2020.  Even with the rain the Meridians reported they did well.  The Lincoln Foundation 

collected over $10,000 and were strong advocates for the event. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Edy reported that Ernie Drake will be the Nomination committee.   

Three positions are open – Vice President, Tour Events, and Social Events.  Please contact 

Ernie if you would like to apply.  Duties are listed on the Website under “About Us”/Club 

Operating Policies (COP). 

 

Edy reported that a trip to Hot August Nights in Reno was very enjoyable.   

 

Ernie and Chuck were asked to tell about car experiences.  Ernie talked about how he was 

a motorcycle man for a long time before buying a 911 Porsche which later was turned into 

his Lincoln retirement home!  Of course, he is a Corvette man now! 

Chuck talked about owning a variety of cars.  

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Birthdays “owned up to” were Ernie Drake, Carla LaFave, Larry Redmond, Mary Kay 

Oravec, and Carol Asnault. 

Anniversaries celebrated were Ernie & Chere Drake and Dave & Helen Altstadt. 

 

Betcha don’t know who this is? …Please contact Tom Breckon to submit pictures. 

 

 

Ron Goleno’s latest short video was submitted by Carl Grondona of a clever parallel 

parking system for an old Packard.  Also, a cute video on Fiat destruction test. 

 

 

Those in attendance enjoyed a social gathering after the meeting. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Pam Berry Secretary 


